
Hills-Beaver Creek I.S.D. 671 
 

507-962-3240                            301 N Summit Ave 507-962-3238 (fax) 
        P.O. Box 547 
      Hills, MN  56138 

 
August 11, 2020 
 

Dear H-BC Families, 
 

Welcome to a brand-new school year at Hills-Beaver Creek School District. School will be in-person for 
ALL students to begin the school year, if allowed. Here is the ​H-BC School District Safe Return to School 
Plan (link). 
 

As the district continues to plan for a safe return to the 2020-2021 school year, know that all considerations 
are based on keeping staff and students safe. Within the proposed models in both traditional and hybrid, 
ALL STUDENTS​ will be able to attend school daily. Within both models, staff and administration have 
accounted for 50% occupancy in classrooms for students and staff.   
 

In the hybrid model, the district needs the help of parents and families to transport your student to school, 
if at all possible. If you cannot drop-off/pick-up your student, we will have buses who are able to be at 50% 
capacity (35 students). Depending on the number of students who need bus transportation, the district may 
implement staggered start and end times of school for students.   
 

We are still in the planning phase and ask that you fill out this short survey: 
 

1. Will you send your student to H-BC for in-person learning or do you want your student to participate in  
our Virtual Online Learning Academy? 
 

2. How do you intend to transport your student to H-BC this fall knowing that all buses will be at 50% 
capacity with mandatory face masks and social distancing? (Note: We do not guarantee that social 
distance will occur at all times). If this portion of the survey is ​not​ completed, H-BC will assume that bus 
transportation is not needed for your student. 
 

3. If distance learning is required, do you have access to the internet and/or a device for your student? 
 

Please complete the following survey by Tuesday, August 18. ​You will need to fill out one survey for 
each of your students.​ We will use this survey for planning purposes and be in contact with you as we 
plan for a safe return to school.   
 

H-BC Return to School Parent Survey 2020 (Click here) 
 

Note: FACE Coverings on buses and in H-BC School Buildings are a REQUIREMENT for school 
attendance, unless the student has a note for medical reasons. 
 

  Sincerely, 

 
Todd Holthaus 
Superintendent of H-BC   

AN EQUAL OPPORTUNITY EMPLOYER 
SERVING THE COMMUNITIES OF STEEN, HILLS, AND BEAVER CREEK 

https://drive.google.com/file/d/1CQN__p9EQ_lZVEY1kq50eSolkHbJvDQu/view?usp=sharing
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1CQN__p9EQ_lZVEY1kq50eSolkHbJvDQu/view?usp=sharing
https://forms.gle/kZdJKRJHyACps2JG7


 
 

 
 

PLEASE MARK YOUR CALENDAR FOR IMPORTANT DATES AND TIMES 
 
  
Wednesday, September 2​nd   

● Elementary (K-5) Student/Parent/Teacher Scheduled Conferences 
● Secondary (6-12) Open House 4:30-7:30pm (Outdoors) 

○ 6th grade and new-to-district students & families meeting at 7:00-7:30 pm in 
gymnasium 
 

Tuesday, September 8​rd   
● Secondary First Day of School - Grades 6-12;  8:05 am start - 3:05 pm end.  
● Elementary (K- 5) Student/Parent/Teacher Conferences as scheduled 8:00 am- 

3:00 pm.  A conference registration link will be emailed for parents to register.   
 

Wednesday, September 9​th   
● Elementary First Day of School - Grades K–5 

 
For your convenience, the district has gone to a paperless registration process.  
JMC Registration is NEW this year. Thank you for promptly taking the time to complete & 
submit all required information.  
 
Please follow the directions on the attached Back To School Registration Sheet carefully. 

● Only one primary parent/guardian is required to complete the full student registration 
process. 

○ Example: ​ Some parents, who do not reside together, have requested separate 
passwords. Both parents may log in and review the student data.  Only ​one 
parent will complete the student registration portion.  The second parent will only 
need to verify his or her own personal address/phone data. 

●  ​It is important that all parents & students review and understand all the district policies.  
● These policies are necessary for a safe and secure learning environment. 
● All online registration and paper registration forms must be completed on or before 

September 2nd. 
● Please carefully read all the information about our lunch program. Parents are 

encouraged to prepay for lunch and milk break.  The JMC Parent Portal is a convenient 
payment option. 

  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 



 
 

 
JMC ONLINE STUDENT REGISTRATION INSTRUCTIONS 2020-2021 

 
This year, H-BC Schools will be utilizing our JMC Parent Portal to register students for the 
2020-2021 school year. Registration must be completed by​ ​September 2nd. 

Your ​username​ is parent’s last name. If you forgot your password, click on the forgot 
password link in JMC. 

For families ​new​ to our district, if you have not received a password from the school, please 
call either school office 507-673-2541 (Elem) Ext. 10 or  507-962-3240 (HS) Ext. 10.  Please 
leave a message if you call after hours.  

REGISTRATION PROCESS: 

1. Log into your ​JMC Parent Portal 
2. On the left side of the screen click​ Register for 2020-2021 then click Start/Continue 

the Registration Process

 
○ This process will bring you through a series of steps. Please read the welcome 

letter carefully and review helpful links. 
3. After you finish the initial registration process, there will be a series of steps to follow: 

○ Read and review all forms assigned to you and sign electronically. 
○ Optional:​ add money to student lunch accounts as well as pay fees online with a 

credit or bank routing number.  
4. After you complete the registration process, a confirmation will be emailed to you.  
5. The items listed below on the Registration Dashboard ​also​ need to be completed.  

 

https://hbc.onlinejmc.com/Parent/Login.aspx?ReturnUrl=%2fParent%2f


 
 

 
 
 

 



 
 

 
 
 

 



 
 

 

 


